
                  American Telecommunications Certification Body Inc. 
                                               6731 Whittier Ave, McLean, VA 22101 
 
 
 
April 27, 2004 

RE:    Benq Corporation   

FCC ID:  JVP57P30 
 

I have a few comments on this Application. 
 

1.) The Part 24 Schematics and Block Diagram indicate that this device contains a Bluetooth 
device. If a Bluetooth transmitter will be supplied with this equipment, it shall be Certified under 
15.247 of the Rules and be tested with the Part 24 GSM transmitter. Moreover, all Bluetooth 
transmitters require Certification under 15.247 of the Commission’s rules. Since this device is a 
Cellphone with built-in Bluetooth transmitter, a Composite Application under a single FCC ID 
will have to be filed. Please upload all Exhibits normally associated with any 15.247 transmitter 
including Bluetooth schematics, block diagram, and a separate Test Report addressing just 
15.247; a Bluetooth operational description, and a corrected Form 731. The Manual must have 
all the additional language required for any Part 15 device including 15.19(a)(3) and 15.21. 

2.) According to your response to my questions of March 29, this equipment may be attached to a 
computer using cabling supplied by the manufacturer. This may make this a Computer 
Peripheral and subject to either the DofC or Part 15B Certification procedure as provided in 
15.101. Has this device been tested as a Computer Peripheral using the data cable supplied 
by the manufacturer? 

3.) This is a Class 10 GPRS transmitter. Can timeslots of more than 1:8 be used while sending 
data with the equipment body worn or lap held? If so additional SAR testing might be required. 
If not, warnings to the end user should be provided in the Manual. Please review. 

 
 

 
 
 
William H. Graff 
President and Director of Engineering 
 
mailto:  whgraff@AmericanTCB.com
 
The items indicated above must be submitted before processing can continue on the above referenced 
application.  Failure to provide the requested information may result in application termination. 
Correspondence should be considered part of the permanent submission and may be viewed from the 
Internet after a Grant of Equipment Authorization is issued.  
 
Please do not respond to this correspondence using the email reply button.  In order for your response to be 
processed expeditiously, you must submit your documents through the AmericanTCB.com website. Also, 
please note that partial responses increase processing time and should not be submitted. 
 
Any questions about the content of this correspondence should be directed to the sender. 
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